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HAPPY
DANCE

PRESIDENT’S DESK

The votes are in to move 

toward securing St. Julian’s for our 2020 
guild meetings.  I am very excited that 
everyone is looking forward to this.  I 
imagine this seems early to be talking about 
2019, however, contract negations occur in 
August.  

 I would like to acknowledge and thank 
Denise Adams, our night Secretary and 
member of St. Julians, for her work in getting 
all the information and details, securing the 
2020 dates and cost imformation.  This was 
a huge bonus for us.  Also kudos to Charlie 
Phaneuf for bringing this location to my 
attention.  Thank you, thank you.

2019 Rauction is quickly 

approaching and we need to have the 
organizer and volunteers ready when it is 
time to set up.  Good news is we have an 
auctioneer!  Hopefully by the time this 
newsletter is published some of you will be 
thinking, “Hey, I want to volunteer for that.” th 
and if so - THANK YOU!  I already have 
boxes ready to donate and I am still going 
through my stash to let loose on more. 
Actually, it is so freeing to do so and I love 
seeing my remaining stash so beautifully 
organized - so I encourage you to dig deep 
for fabrics and quilting items to be auctioned 
off.  This is our big fundraiser and since I’ve 
been in the guild, it has been such a fun 
event.  

Please invite a friend or 

neighbor to a guild meeting.  The more 
members we have, the more programs we 
can have with nationally known quilters.  It is 
beyond our budget to pay for airline/travel, 
hotel accommodations and such for these 
quilters to come to us, and that is what 
membership, Rauctions, and Ways & Means 
does. These things also pay our rent and 
overall budget so in order to grow, each of us 
can help by increasing membership.  

Until next time…….

August  2019 
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Officers 
President	–	Ramona	Tucker	
Vice-Pres.	–	Tina	Marinoni	
Day	Secretary	Jeanne	Andersen	
Night	Secretary	–	Denise	Adams	
Treasurer	–	Loretta	Ford	
	

Standing Committees 
Historian	–	Charlie	Phaneuf	
Membership	–	Awilda	Cruz,	
																											Albertha	Brown	
	 	 	 	Sandy	Vickers	
Newsletter	–	Charlie	Phaneuf	
Programs	–	Annie	Kellum,	
																												Sarah	Sorenson		
	Publicity	–		
Sunshine	–	Bonnie	McLain	
Ways	and	Means	–	Linda	Kelley	
	

Ad Hoc Committees 
Bee	Keeper	–	Jeanne	Andersen	
Challenge	Quilt	–	Linda	Jones,		
	 																								Albertha	Brown		
Christmas	Party	–	Toni	Presha	
Community	Service	–	Jill	Stroer	
		
Golden	Scissors	–																								
	 	 	 Rachel	Phaneuf	
Hospitality	--	LaJuana	Wingo	
																																			Awilda	Cruz		
																													Bonnie	McLain	
																																							Jill	Stroer	
Photographer	–	LaJuana	Wingo	
Saturday	Stitcharama	–		
																									Libby	Armstrong,	
																																						Jill	Stroer	
Webmaster	–	Joany	Orsi	

	 

	
	 

	
		

 

	

Membership	

Total	Paid	Members:	74	
	

July	Day	24	Members	0	Visitors	
June	Night	36	Members	0	Visitors	

	
Just	a	reminder,	please	wear	your	name	badge	to	the	meetings.	

	The	2019	Membership	Form	is	on	the	Website	and	on	GroupWorks	
A	completed	2019	Form	must	accompany	your	payment.	

.	
	 

	

Meeting	Location		
Sutton	Hall	

5971	Sutton	Dr.,	Douglasville,	GA	
	

Take	Highway	5	south	from	Arbor	Square	Shopping	Center	
for	1.3	miles.	

It	is	on	the	corner	of	Highway	5	and	Sutton	Drive.	
	 

	

Bee	News	

The	August	Bee	will	be	on	Thursday	

August	15th	at	the	home	of	

Sandy	Vickers	

4401		Grassland	Court		

Douglasville,	GA.	30135	Lunch	provided	

RSVP	404	376	5097	
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Next	Newsletter	Deadline	

Is	due	Sunday,	August	25,	2019.	
Send	your	information	to	Charlie	Phaneuf	

@	les1phd@charter.net	
	

August	2019		Birthdays			 	 	 	 	

08/04    Jan Beery    08/06 Paula Miller  

08/08 Cheryl Hoffman              08/20 Charlotte Springer  

08/26 Bonnie McLain               08/31   Marguerite Eberhardt 

 
	

	

	

	

Ways	and	Means	

Ways	and	Means	will	have	the	table	set	up	at	all	meetings.	Tickets	are	6	for	$5.00	

or	$1.00	each.	This	money	helps	to	fund	our	Guild	in	many	ways.	 
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2019	Quilt	Challenge	
“Color	My	World”	

This year’s challenge is to use a triadic color scheme in your project.  Choose 3 
colors that are equally spaced on the color wheel. You may use tints or shades of 
these 3 colors.  In order to complete your design, you may use any neutrals such 
as white, beige, gray or black. 

Suggestions:  

1) Find a color wheel to look at. Did you make one in Rachel’s class? Do you 
have a quilt book that has a wheel? Do you have a tablet or computer 
where you can Google “Color Wheel”? 

2) Look at a color wheel and find 3 colors that are equally spaced around the 
wheel such as: green, purple and orange. If you choose this triad of colors 
you can use any shades or tints of green, purple and orange in your quilt. 
Next you can add any neutrals to your quilt. 

3) For fun but not required: Download this free or cheap APP on your 
phone or tablet, Color Wheel-Basic color schemes in the app, click on 
the icon “wheel” in the lower left to change the wheel from basic to tints or 
shades of colors.  Next click on the 2nd icon from the left at the bottom.  
This icon will show you all of the triadic color choices. 

Your fabric choices do not have to be solids.  Try using this challenge as a stash 
buster! 

RULES 

Anything quilted and finished can be entered, such as tote bags, table 
runners, wall hangings, or quilts. The only size restriction is that the 
perimeter is 240 inches or less. 

The quilts are due at the night meeting in September. Judging two categories 
Traditional and Artistic, prizes for the 1st 3 places in each categories and fun. 
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Program	News	

Cherokee	Rose	Quilters	Guild	
	
The	day	meeting	in	August	will	be	making	the	cork	bags.	If	you	signed	up	please	be	sure	you	are	

paid	up	and	bring	your	supplies	to	class.		

The	August	night	meeting	Game	Night		
Let's	play	for	FAT	QUARTERS	bring	6	fat	quarters	we	will	be	playing	L-R-C	there	will	be	up	to	6	
table	so	lot's	of	room	for	all	to	play	refreshment	will	be	served	

	

Community	Service	
2019			Community	Service		

	
This	year	we	are	taking	on	2	projects	for	service	to	our	community.	

	
1.	HEAD	START		

Quilts	for	Head	Start	should	measure	55”	by	65	inches	or	Bigger.		
Use	kids	friendly	themed	fabric	is	encouraged	(can	be	for	boy	or	girl)	the	kids	are	between	the	

ages	of	3	to	6	years	old,	but	please	NO	HOLIDAY	FABRIC.	
	

2.	Sheriffs	Department	–	Fleece	Blankets	
	

We	are	asking	members	to	create	fleece	throws	for	the	Sheriff’s	Office.		
Officers	will	be	able	to	use	the	throws	for	those	that	need	a	warm	hug.		
These	throws	should	be	one	layer	and	a	friendly	print	nothing	scary.		
Size	measure	1	and	1/2	yards	or	up	to	2	yards	by	width	of	fabric.		

PLEASE	serge	all	four	edges.	
I	have	turned	in	first	bunch	to	sheriff’s	office	so	far	great	work!	

Jill	Stroer	
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SUNSHINE	 	

July	2019	
	

August	is	around	the	corner	and	it	will	find	us	needing	to	send	get	well	wishes	to	the	following	
members;	
	
Emma	Parker	is	having	gallbladder	surgery	July	31.		Please	send	her	well	wishes	
	
Rita	Perez	-	a	former	active	member	is	having	stomach	surgery.		Please	keep	her	in	your	
thoughts	and	prayers	as	she	has	her	surgery.	
	
Jennie	Hollis's	husband	is	experiencing	some	difficult	times.	Please	pray	for	Jennie	as	she	helps	
him	with	this.	
	
Please	continue	to	keep	Cheryl	Hoffman	and	Vickie	Hecht	in	your	prayers	as	they	continue	their	
struggle!	
	
As	I	have	said	before	remember	it	is	hard	to	be	a	caretaker!		Please	remember	them	as	they	
help	their	loved	ones!	
	
If	you	know	of	anyone	needing	Sunshine,	let	me	know!	
	
Bonnie	McLain	
Sunshine	
	

	

Saturday	Stitch-a-Rama	

	 	 	 	 	 STITCH-A-RAMA		
	
	 	 	 Next	STITCH	–	A	-	RAMA	will	be	held	in	November.	
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GOLDEN	SCISSORS 	

	
Golden	Scissors	Report	July	2019	

	
July	Day	Meeting	

	
No	charms	awarded	

	
	

July	Night	Meeting	
	
	
	

Linda	West	showed	a	lovely	“Disappearing	Nine	Patch”	bed	runner	and	pillow.		In	addition,	
Linda	shared	her	colorful	“Quilt-as-you-go”	quilt.		Linda	earned	3	Golden	Safety	Pins	and	3	

Sewing	Machine	charms.	
	

Jan	Beery	showed	her	magnificent,	huge	“Bountiful	Blessing”.		Jan	received	Golden	Scissors	
charm	for	her	quilt.	

	
	

Ann	Groves	created	and	shared	her	“School	T’s”	quilt.		For	her	quilt,	Ann	received	a	Golden	
Scissors	charm	and	because	she	quilted	it	herself,	she	also	received	a	Sewing	Machine	charm.	

	
Annie	Kellum	shared	4	beautiful	quilts	with	her	Guild	friends.		The	quilts	called	“X	mas”,	“Red,	
Black,	and	White”,	“Wonky	house”	and	“Nancy	Mahoney	Brown”	earned	Annie	4	Golden	

Scissors	charms	and	4	Sewing	Machine	charms.	
	
	
	

BEAUTIFUL	QUILTS,	SIMPLE	BEAUTIFUL	QUILTS	
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Cherokee	Rose	Quilters	Guild	 	
July	2019	Day	meeting	minutes	

	 	 	 	

	 	 	 	 	 	 	Cherokee	Rose	Quilt	Guild	July	Day	meeting	2019		

The	meeting	was	called	to	order	by	the	vice	president,	Tina.		

The	minutes	were	accepted	as	written	and	a	motion	to	accept	by	Awilda	was	seconded	by	
Albertha.		

The	birthdays	were	mentioned	for	July..		

Committee	Report		

Bee:	Jeanne	noted	what	a	great	time	we	had	at	Tina’s	in	June	and	that	the	bee	will	be	hosted	at	
Annie	Kellum’s	for	July.	Please	call	and	let	her	know	you	will	attend.		

Challenge	quilt:	Linda	reminded	us	to	check	the	color	wheel	for	our	theme	and	be	ready	to	
present	your	quilt	at	the	night	meeting	for	September.	Other	information	is	on	Groupworks.		

Christmas	party:	no	report		

Community	service:	we	are	still	collecting	quilts,	and	fleece	blankets	

	Golden	Scissors:	Sign	up	for	show	and	tell.	June	pins	waiting	to	be	picked	up.		

Programs:	Nancy	Mahoney	today	with	a	paper	piece	project.	July	night	meeting	will	be	“Stitch	n	
Quilt”	here	for	a	Christmas	in	July.	Bring	your	wallet	to	purchase	wonderful	items	to	begin	
Christmas	Shopping.		

August	day-	Selemma	will	be	teaching	about	a	cork	bag!!		

Saturday	Stitch	in:	no	report		

Sunshine:	Not	much	new.	Remember	Vickie	Hecht.	Cheryl	Hoffman	would	appreciate	cards		

Membership:	24	members	present.	New	member	Charlotte	Springer,	and	Barbara	Stevens	re	
signed	up	her	membership.	Sandra,	Patti,	and	Penny	won	the	drawings.		

Historian:	no	report	
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	Ways	and	Means:	No	report		

New	Business:	Vote	on	the	new	location	of	the	meetings	for	2020.	

Counting	votes	for	members	who	did	not	vote	at	the	previous	meeting,	there	were	11	for	the	
new	location	and	0	against. 	

Cherokee	Rose	Quilters	Guild	

July	2019	Night	Meeting	Minutes	
Minutes	of	the	night	meeting	of	the	Cherokee	Rose	Quilt	Guild	

July	25,	2019	

	

The	meeting	was	called	to	order	by	President	Ramona	Tucker.	

A	motion	was	made	and	seconded	to	accept	the	minutes	from	the	July	day	meeting	as	written.	

All	members	with	July	birthdays	were	called	and	recognized.	

Committee	reports:	

The	Bee	–	Jeanne	Andersen	:	a	wonderful	time	of	food	and	fellowship	was	enjoyed	by	all	
attending	the	July	Bee	which	was	held	at	Annie	Kellums.	The	August	Bee	will	be	held	at	the	
home	of	Sandy	Vickers.	

Challenge	Quilts	-		Linda	:	The	Tri-color	challenge		quilts	are	due	for	presentation	at	the	
September	night	meeting.	Ribbons	and	monetary	awards	will	be	given	in	the	two	categories	of	
1)	Traditional	and	2)	Art	quilts.	

Christmas	Party	–	Toni:	Games	and	entertainment	are	being	decided	upon.	It’s	going	to	be	fun!	

Community	Projects	–	Jill	:	Still	needed	are	fleece	blankets	for	the	Sheriffs’	department	that	are	
1.5	–	2	yds.	of	fleece.	And	65”	x	55”	children’s’	quilts	are	needed	for	Head	Start.	

Golden	Scissors	–	Rachel	:	Regina	and	Ramona	both	received	quilt	charms	for	their	finished	
projects.	

Newsletter	–	Charlie:	All	articles	are	due	by	Sunday	for	publication.	

Programs	–	Annie	:	The	day	meeting	in	August	will	be	making	the	cork	bags.	If	you	signed	up	
please	be	sure	you	are	paid	up	and	bring	your	supplies	to	class.	The	August	night	meeting	you	
will	need	to	bring	some	fat	quarters	to	class.	Your	choice	and	anything	you	have	to	bring.	
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Stitch-A-Rama	–	Libby:	November	will	be	the	next	Stitch-A-Rama	and	Libby	will	give	details	
later.	

Sunshine	–	Bonnie:	Several	members	or	their	spouses	have	not	been	well.	Sarah’s	back	has	
been	bothering	her	and	Jeanne’s	husband	has	been	under	the	weather.	As	always	we	are	
keeping	Cheryl	Hoffman	in	our	prayers.	

Membership	–	Awilda	and	Albertha:	36	members	present	with	no	visitors	at	this	meeting.	

Historian	–	Charlie	:	All	Guild	photos	and	the	newsletter	are	posted	on	GroupWorks.	Libby	did	
ask	a	question	concerning	Joanie	and	the	newsletter.	Charlie	has	not	been	able	to	contact	her	
but	will	try	again	to	reach	her.	

Ways	and	Means	–	Linda,	Heather	and	Heather	:	Told	story	of	meeting	Bonnie	Hunter’s	mother	
while	on	vacation.	Such	a	nice	lady	and	good	to	meet	the	mother	of	a	favored	quilt	designer.	

Show	and	Tell:	Albertha	–	baby	quilts	and	bibs,	table	runner	from	class	last	month.	

										 	 Rachel	–	table	runner	from	class	and	granddaughters	quilt	made	from	mens’	ties	

	 	 Regina	-	two	quilts	for	Head	Start	

	 	 Ramona	–	bag	from	Albertha’s	class,	Patriotic	church	quilt	and	2	modern	quilts	

	 	 Annie	–	bag	from	Albertha’s	class,	grey	and	red	quilt,	black	and	red	quilt,		 	
	 	 	 house/Dresden		

	 	 	 Plate	applique	quilt,	Twisted	Triangle	quilt	

	 	 Jan	–	gorgeous	quilt	for	one	of	her	children	

	 	 Vickie	–	Tuesday	night	charity	quilt	

	 	 Ann	Groves	–	‘T’	shirt	school	colors	quilt	

	 	 Linda	–	Disappearing	9	patch	pillow	and	bed	runner,	‘Diamond’	quilt	top	:	quilt	as	
	 	 you	go	

	

Ways	and	Means	raffle	winners:	Jeanne	Andersen	–	charm	squares,	Albertha	–	jelly	roll,	
Charlene	Shanks	–	gold	and	silver	fat	quarters,	Vickie	–	batting,	Queen	–	quilting	book	,	Jeanne	
–	pressing	mat	

	

New	business:	Volunteers	are	needed	to	help		organize	for	the	R’auction.	An	auctioneer	has	
volunteered	

	 The	vote	for	relocating	to	St.	Julian’s	Episcopal	Church	for	the	year	2020	was	unanimous		
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	 And	January	will	be	our	first	meeting	there.	

	 There	were	spools	of	thread	left	from	the	last	class,	the	June	day	meeting,	please	claim		

	 These	as	soon	as	possible.	

Old	Business:	there	was	none.	

	

Respectfully	submitted	7/31/2019	by	Sandy	Vickers	

	

	
	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	


